
 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Mosman High School upgrade 
Works notification  |  9 August 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Mosman High School is being upgraded to provide students with the latest educational facilities for 
teaching and learning. The new building G facility opened for Day 1 Term 3 2023.  Work is still 
underway to demolish building C, remediate the area building C was on, finish external landscaping 
works and work on the staff carpark. 

Remediation beneath building C from 14 August 2023 

Work has been taking place to dismantle and demolish building C within the construction zone in the 
centre of Mosman High School. Once building C has been removed, work will take place to remove a 
small number of asbestos fragments that have been identified in the soil underneath building C. The 
area underneath and nearby the demolished building C will then be covered with a geofabric 
material to encapsulate the soil before any landscaping works take place.  

This work is expected to take for approximately 4 weeks from Monday 14 August 2023, weather 
permitting.  

Safety measures will be in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local community. 
This includes A-class hoardings around the construction site and installing air monitors for the 
duration of the works. Onsite staff completing the removal works will also wear protective clothing 
such as face masks, coveralls, gloves and footwear. 

All work will take place in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan, and any relevant site-specific management plans. All work 
will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and monitored by occupational 
hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines.  

Working hours  

These works are taking place during the hours of 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 7.30 am to 
3.30 pm on Saturdays. Unless otherwise notified, no work will take place on Sundays or public 
holidays. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority and 
we will continue to keep the community updated.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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